MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
August 10, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Walker, Mr. Derr, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Robol, Mr. Moralez, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Swartz. Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Chief Zettlemoyer, Mayor Aber, Attorney Wiley, Deputy Fire Chief Joe Lupo, and Matt Stulberg from the Standard-Journal. 
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved the minutes from the July 27, 2022, Council meeting. 

Report of the Borough Manager:  Mrs. Novinger reported that the demolition of 332 Beaver Street is continuing to progress. She is completing the Force Account paperwork required by DCED. The asbestos inspection will be scheduled for some time next week and the environmental review conducted by SEDA-COG has cleared. Once the Force Account paperwork is approved and the asbestos inspection is certified, we can then set a date to begin demolition. 

Next, she stated that we have received our annual dividend check from EMC Insurance, in the amount of $10,515.60 (11.1% of premium). This is less monetarily than last year due to taking our Workers’ Compensation to KMIT rather than keeping it with EMC. The savings with KMIT outweighs what we would have seen in the dividend check. 

As the new Pierce Fire Engine construction continues, it is time to consider the sale of the Grumman as the new engine was purchased with the intension of replacing this apparatus. Her recommendation would be to have Sam list this piece on Municibid. She asked for Council’s consideration to sell the Grumman on Municibid. On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council approved this request. Mr. Derr abstained. 
Mrs. Novinger then gave an ARPA Update: The Borough received $1,091.26 on July 15. This is Round 1 reallocation funds. This is a total of $1.5 million that was not claimed by municipalities last year - it is being distributed to those who did apply and qualify. Accordingly, the payment totals are relatively small. The Round 2 payment will be sent at a future date. PSAB is being told that DCED can't apply for the Round 2 funds until the Round 1 funds are completely distributed (including the reallocation described above). That means Round 2 will go out at a future date that is not yet determined. We are still expecting $345,146.73 for the Round 2 disbursement. 

Tim Bittner with the Milton Historical Society has reached out and requested that the Borough allow the Historical Society to utilize four (4) of the five (5) metal historic decorative spirals from off of the awning to the rear of the PD building to be placed on the pavilion structure the Historical Society is planning to construct over the rail car. The Borough is not currently utilizing these spirals; however, Mrs. Novinger suggested that Council add to the amendment of the rail car agreement that if the pavilion is ever torn down or removed from the Borough property for any reason, that the spirals revert back to the Borough. She asked Council to consider allowing the Historical Society to utilize four of the historic decorative spirals on their proposed pavilion with the understanding that if the pavilion is ever torn down or removed from Borough property that the spirals would remain Borough property and this would be reflected in the amended agreement for the rail and baggage cars. On motion of Mr. Moralez, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved this request as outlined. 
She informed Council that as of today, we have received 671 pool surveys. 

Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber reported that he attended the grand opening of Salamander Wellness & Yoga Studio on August 5th and Music in the Park. He also attended last night’s school board meeting and 2 new SROs were approved. He was invited to the ribbon cutting ceremony at the new stadium at the school. 

Report of the President of Council:  President Walker informed Council that he has also been invited to the ribbon cutting ceremony at the new stadium at the school. He also welcomed Dr. Bickhart, Assistant Superintendent at the Milton School District to the Council meeting. 

Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer read the recommendation letter from Sergeant Ulrich regarding the status of Travis Stotelmyer as a full-time, non probationary officer for the Milton Police Department. Sergeant Ulrich stated that Travis has more than exceeded his goals and works well with the department. Next, Chief Zettlemoyer informed Council that he has concerns over the use of illicit substances in the Borough. This past week, the department confronted individuals that were using meth and were throwing bottles and things on Broadway. A taser had to be used and an arrest was made. He cautioned people to call the department if they see unusual behavior. 
Dr. John Bickhart addressed Council to discuss the school district’s newly amended School Resource Officer (SRO) agreement with the Borough. The revised agreement would provide for the hiring of two additional SROs to provide increased security at the schools. President Walker asked that this agreement be reviewed and discussed by Dr. Bickhart, Chief Zettlemoyer, Mrs. Novinger, and Solicitor Wiley for consideration at the next Council meeting. 
.
Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that they continue with paving projects and are almost done. The cemetery building should be completed before fall. They are still waiting on parts to complete it. They have been working with ConAgra on a sinkhole on Borough property. This was caused by a discharge from the Conagra plant, and they are working with them on this problem. 
Report of the Fire Chief:   Deputy Chief Lupo reported that the Fire Department responded to 8 calls and the Micu has had 62 calls this month. He informed Council that the construction of the new Pierce fire engine is progressing and should be completed by the end of the month. 
Public Comments:  Karen Anspach addressed Council to show her interest in the 4th Ward vacancy on Council. She said she was interested out of concern over degrading properties and restoring pride in her ward and the Borough as a whole. She feels pride of ownership is something we really struggle with. She also voiced her concerns of high flood insurance for residents. 

Public Works and Cemeteries:   No report.

Public Safety:  


A.
Consideration of a handicap parking application at 120 Broadway Street was tabled for further review.

General Government and Finance:  


A.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved the 2023 


Minimal Municipal Obligations (MMO’s) in the amount of $338,048.00. 

B.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved paying the bills 


from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the 


amount of $123,805.25. 

Ms. Fawess sated that her committee will be meeting to discuss the animal ordinance and the topic of establishing a LERTA and boundaries and will report back to Council. 
Mrs. Novinger informed Council that she has reached out to Cherished Cats Rescue Alliance regarding the feral cat situation and will update Council after she speaks with them. 
Ms. Fawess asked how things are going with putting cameras in the parks. Mrs. Novinger responded that she has not researched this yet. Mr. Dale Pfeil stated that he has started looking into the cellular route for cameras in the park. 
Mrs. Meckley asked if anything can be done about the weeds at the Beaver Street property. The Public Works Department will continue to work on this. 
Mr. Moralez asked when we will be voting on the 4th Ward vacancy. President Walker responded that it will be on the next Council meeting agenda. 
There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council adjourned at 7:29 p.m.








Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

